Licking Heights Alumni Association, Inc.

P.O.Box77, Summit Station, Ohio 43073

Meeting Minutes for December 6, 2016

Regular Meeting ( LHHS Conference Room

Officers and Directors Attending:




 [NO quorum present].
Officers: Tom Dunkle, Barb Triplett, Dan McDonnell and Bev DeNune

VP Barb Triplett led a discussion beginning at 6:30 pm with those present.

Secretary’s Report: No Report

Discussion Topics:

1. Newsletter: Bev has been working with Michael Windholtz the graphic design teacher at the high school to publish our newsletter. Bev and Barb will search the recent Reunion photos to submit to Mr. Windholtz for the newsletter.

2. Treasurer Report: Bev DeNune reported a balance of $1,980.23.

3. Resignation: the recent resignation of President Beth Walters Cottner.  We can conduct business without a President, as long as we have a quorum present at the meetings. Unfortunately we have had several meetings with NO quorum present and have not been able to conduct much of the Association business.

4. Vacancies; Tom agreed to publish an article on FaceBook asking the membership for help filling vacancies.

5. Disbanding: In light of our aging Officers, and several with health concerns, and the lack of interest by other Alums to volunteer, we discussed the possibility of disbanding the Association.

a. The number of scholarships would have to be reduced, but the program should be funded for many years with the present funds.

b. The annual Reunion (Banquet) would have to be organized other interested parties, if it is to continue.

c. All records would be offered to the School District for safekeeping and any remaining funds would be deposited to the scholarship fund. 

Adjournment

The discussion adjourned at 7:10 pm. 

The next general meeting will be at 6:30 pm on January 24, 2017 at the High School. Business to conduct is: end-of-year financial report, audit team selection, newsletter articles, banquet, and follow-up with school and LC Foundation about scholarships.


Submitted by: Tom Dunkle, Director

